
 

 

 

 

TOWNSHIP OF STROUD 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MEETING MINUTES 

PUBLIC HEARING, March 21, 2023, at 6:45 P.M. 

 
 

Re: Renew Cable Franchise Agreement Granted to Blue Ridge Cable Technologies, Inc. d/b/a Blue Ridge 
Communications 

                                                                                                                                                             
 The Public Hearing of the Stroud Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairwoman & 
Secretary, Christine A. Wilkins at 6:45 P.M., Also present were Vice Chairwoman & Ass’t Secretary, Jennifer 
Shukaitis; Supervisor/Ass’t Treasurer, Edward C. Cramer; Township Manager, Daryl A. Eppley; Township 
Engineer, Matt Evans, of Reilly Associates; Township Solicitor, Todd Weitzmann; and Recording Secretary, 
Janice Willey.  

 
Mrs. Wilkins read the public notice aloud, see attached, then turned the hearing over to Mr. Weitzmann for an 
explanation of procedure. Mr. Weitzmann gave a full explanation of the hearing and said now Mr. Eppley will 
enter exhibits, T-1, Proof of Publication, notice ran 3/13/2023 in the Pocono Record. Mr. Cramer made a motion 
to enter Exhibit T-1. Ms. Shukaitis seconded the motion. All voted aye, motion carried 3-0. No one from the 
public was present to participate in the Hearing. 
 
Mr. Cramer made a motion to Renew Cable Franchise Agreement Granted to Blue Ridge Technologies, 
Inc. d/b/a/Blue Ridge Communications. Ms. Shukaitis seconded the motion. All voted aye, motion carried 3-0.  
 

There being no further business, Ms. Shukaitis made a motion to adjourn the hearing at 6:46 P.M.  Mr. Cramer 
seconded the motion. All voted aye, motion carried 3-0. 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Janice Willey 
Administrative and Recording Secretary   

 
 


